Moulton Chapel Primary School



Working together, achieving together.

Newsletter Term 3

Here we are already into the third week of Term 3 with only three further weeks until "half term".

Our new fencing is almost complete and we must thank you for your co-operation over the past few school days while the gates are in the process of being replaced.

The new fencing is being installed by Lincolnshire County Council to further improve the safeguarding of our children during the school



Head Lice

These creatures are still with us in school (as they are in most schools and nurseries). Please

continue to check/comb through children's hair daily to see if they have any and treat by wet combing with conditioner to remove any that are found.

Commercial treatments are also available.



Parking and Manoeuvring outside school

Please continue to exercise every caution on the road outside school. Also, please do not turn your car in school's car park entrance (or the neighbours' forecourt). We have only recently had the potholes in the entrance repaired!



PE kit

The children need to have joggers and a sweatshirt in their PE kit at this time of year please. PE lessons will continue to be outside whenever the weather is dry.



Club

Our Thursday after school clubs this term are Tae Kwon Do for KS2 and Multisports for Years 1 and 2. The Multisports Club has some spaces available and KS2 children who do not do Tae Kwon Do are invited to join Multisports. The activity is Speedstacks this term. Please send a note to school if your child would like to join.

Whilst on the subject of clubs and Tae Kwon Do, congratulations to the growing number of our KS2 children who have progressed to the "grading" stage with their Tae Kwon Do skills. Several attended the grading session at King's Lynn last weekend with very creditable results. Well done!



First Lego League Final

Our Lego team are busy tweaking their project, presentation and robot programming to be ready for February's Final in Bristol. We have been very fortunate to receive financial donations from:

Caterpillar
Accflow
The Moultons Parish Council
The Spitfire Association
Ark ICT Solutions
Mrs Tina Carr

Together with the support of the Friends of School this means that the trip to Bristol is fully funded. This is amazing. Thank you to our sponsors.



Take Home Tasks

A reminder of the take home tasks for Spring 2020:

Maple Class: create a 4 wheeled "emergency" vehicle.

Monkey Puzzle Class: create a world globe.

Oak Class: recreate an item that would have been found in

No submissions date yet decided.

Tutankhamun's tomb.



Hats, scarves and gloves

Please name your child(ren)'s cold weather accessories. These are often quite special items for the children that allow them some individuality alongside their uniform and they become very sad if they are mislaid.

As always, any questions or queries – don't hesitate to get in touch.

Thank you. 22.01.20